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20th International Nondestructive Testing and Evaluation of Wood Symposium 2017
By Xiping Wang, USDA Forest Service Forest Products Laboratory, Coordinator of IUFRO Research Group 5.01.00 (https://www.iufro.org/science/divisions/division-5/50000/50100/)
xwang@fs.fed.us 
The 20th International Nondestructive Testing and Evaluation (NDTE) of Wood Symposium was held at the USDA Forest Products Laboratory (FPL), September 12-15, 2017, in Madison, Wisconsin, USA (http://forestprod.org/symposium/). Co-sponsored by Forest Products Society (FPS) and the International Union of Forest Research Organizations (IUFRO) D5.01.00, the event attracted scientists and practitioners in the field from 18 countries. Over 60 technical presentations were made, covering a broad range of nondestructive testing and evaluation related topics. The opening session, “Nondestructive Evaluation—Application and Research Needs,” included keynote speakers from around the globe who presented the state-of-the-art technologies in nondestructive testing and evaluation of wood. Research results presented in 12 technical sessions covered a broad spectrum—including in-forest wood property assessment, urban tree defect assessment and risk analysis, evaluation of seedlings and young trees for genetic improvement, evaluation of roundwood, structural timber and engineered wood products, as well as condition assessment of wood structures and wooden artifacts. Several equipment development firms showcased their products during the symposium’s poster session. The technical content of this symposium has been captured in 539 pages of proceedings, which can be accessed from IUFRO website, https://www.iufro.org/download/file/27666/6464/50100-50109-madison17-proceedings_pdf/. 
The International NDTE of Wood Symposium is a forum for those involved in nondestructive testing and evaluation of wood, wood-based materials and products. It brings together the international research community, users of various nondestructive testing technologies, equipment development and manufacturing professionals, representatives from various government agencies and other groups to share research findings and new nondestructive testing products and technologies. This symposium series started in Madison, Wisconsin, USA, in 1963. Since its inception, 20 symposia have been held in various countries around the world, including Brazil, China, Germany, Hungary, Switzerland, and the United States. The 21st International Nondestructive Testing and Evaluation of Wood Symposium is being hosted by the Forest Research Institute Baden-Wurttemberg (FVA). It will be held on September 24-27, 2019 in Freiberg, Germany. 
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Legend: Participants of the 20th International Nondestructive Testing & Evaluation of Wood Symposium, Madison, WI, USA.
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Legend: Poster session and equipment demonstration at the 20th International NDTE of Wood Symposium.

